
 

 

 

 

Newsletter: Term 2 Week 2 

Friday 3rd May, 2019 

Principal: Lex Johnstone (Acting Principal) 
Address:  77 Sullivan Street 
 Inglewood 3517 
Phone: (03) 5438 3303 
Email: inglewood.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au/ 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S OFFICE 
 

With a lot having happened over the last two weeks and also coming up in the next 
few weeks, we are squeezing a Newsletter in this week to bring everyone up to 
speed . There will be another Newsletter next week, then we will drop back to the 
normal routine of fortnightly editions. 
 
Acting PrincipalñLex Johnstone 
I would like to thank everyone for making me feel welcome and helping my first few 
days at Inglewood Primary School to go smoothly. I have really enjoyed getting to 
know the students and staff and I look forward to getting to know all of the parents. 
As most of you know, Kerryn has taken up a positon as the Acting Principal at 
Rushworth P-12 most likely until close to the end of the term. 
At this stage I am at Inglewood for the next few weeks, which could continue until 
close to the end of term depending on what transpires with Kerrynôs acting position. 
Over the last twelve years, I have been the Principal at Goornong PS and Axedale PS 
before retiring at the end of 2018. Last term I was the Acting Principal at Heathcote 
PS, a role that I really enjoyed and I am similarly looking forward to my time at 
Inglewood. I am looking forward to meeting all of the families and community 
members that make  the school such a positive and productive place. 
 
Grade 4/5/6 TeacherñGrace Gilbert 
We say a big welcome to Grace Gilbert, who is our new Grade 4/5/6 teacher. Grace is 
from Pyramid Hill and is enthusiastically starting in her first teaching role. We look 
forward to having Grace as part of our teaching team for the remainder of 2019. 
Mr. Matthew Plathe has taken up a role at Crusoe College in Kangaroo Flat. 
 
School ChaplainñAli Gillett 
Ali Gillet is our new School Chaplain who started with us last week.  
Hi to all families of IPS students, my name is Ali Gillett and I am the new Chaplain at 
Inglewood Primary. I'm looking forward to getting to know you and your kids in the 
coming months.  I will be at breakfast club on Tuesdays and most Thursdays. Please 
don't hesitate to come and introduce yourself and let me know if I can support you and 
your child in any way or if you have any concerns please come and chat to me.   
 
Parent / Teacher Interviews 
 
 

Thanks to all the families who came along for Parent Teacher Interviews at the end of last term. We hope the discussions were 
helpful and provided a clear picture of your childôs performance at school as well our aims for their learning in the term ahead. 
If you couldn't make it to the interviews last term, please contact the school asap to make a time to catch up. 
Student Half Year Reports will be sent home on Wednesday 26th June, in the last week this term. Parent Teacher Interviews to 
follow up the Student reports will be conducted early Term 3. 
 
Lunch Orders 
Just a reminder that lunch orders are due into the office before 3.30pm on Tuesdays. Bridgewater Bakehouse have notified us that a 
number of parents are handing in the orders on Wednesday morningsðdirectly to the bakery. This is causing a lot of extra work for 
the bakers because they tally the orders on a Tuesday evening and if orders are added in the morning they run the risk of not have 
enough products available.  
We are most fortunate to have such a positive relationship with the 
Bridgewater Bakehouse. They provide our lunch orders at a 
discounted rate and then donate a percentage back to the school at 
the end of the year. It is important that we support them by not 
handing lunch orders in at the bakery on Wednesday mornings. 
 

 

IMPORTANT DATES 

6TH   MAY - 17TH MAY 
Tues 7th May  Breakfast Club 
   8.30am—фΦллam 
Tues 7th May  Wedderburn P-12  
   Information Night 
 

Wed 8th May   Regional Cross Country 
    (5 students) 
 

Thurs 9th May  Brekky Club 
   8.30am—фΦллam 
Thurs 9th May  Hostel visit 
   Gr. 4/5/6 
 
Frid 10th May MotherΩs Day Brekky 
   8.30am 

Mon 13th May School Council 
   6.30pm 
 
Tues 14th May Brekky Club 
   8.30am—фΦллam 
Tues 14th May NAPLAN testing  
   Gr. 3 & 5 
Wed. 15th May NAPLAN testing  
   Gr. 3 & 5 
 

Thu 16th May Breakfast Club 
   8.30am—фΦллam 
 

Thurs 16th May NAPLAN testing  
   Gr. 3 & 5 
 

Fri 17th  Apr  Whole school assembly 
   9.00am  
 

Fri 5th Apr  Free Spaghetti  
   Bolognaise lunch 
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Library sessions for toddlers and pre-school children, where a storybook is read by a student, followed by a fun activity relating to the story, are held each Wednesday morning 

from 9am here in the school library. Families with younger children are invited to come along and join in. 

,H=UCNKQL 
After Library for Littlies Playgroup is held from 9.30am until 10am. 

Motherõs Day Brekky 
On Friday 10th May we invite all of our school mums to join the students for an Egg & Bacon Roll Breakfast to 
acknowledge and celebrate Motherôs Day. We know that mums play an extraordinary role in the lives of young chil-
dren and we would love you to be  a part of the morning . 
From  8.30am, a brekky and some activities will be available with a few formalities to occur closer to 9.00am.   

Education Week 
Education Week is on from Monday 20th ï Friday 25th May. In next weekôs Newsletter we will outline some of the activities that will 
be on in Education Week at Inglewood PS.  

Year 7 Transition 
A flyer for the Year 7 Information Night for Wedderburn College will is attached to the Newsletter for Gr. 6 students. Please con-
tact the school with any queries. 

Library for Littlies 

On Wednesday Lexi read óMonster Chefô to the whole school and to our ólittliesô - 
Kelsey, Natalia and Maddie. 
Lexi proved to be an excellent reader, with lots of expressionðits great when our  
reader shares their enjoyment of the story with the audience. 
In my first óLibrary for Littliesô session, it was lovely to see the effort our older  
students put into to reading to, reading with and listening to their younger buddies. 

NAPLAN 
Grade 3 and 5 students will be taking part in the state wide NAPLAN testing on May 14th, 15th & 16th. It is essential that all Grade 
3 & 5 students are in attendance on these days and are well rested and ready to go.  
Guidance on how to best to tackle the assessments has been provided and lots of practice tasks will be completed by the  
Students before NAPLAN begins. 

School Council 
Our next School Council Meeting has been put back one week and will now be held on Monday May 13th at 6.00pm. School 
Council documents will be emailed to Councillors later next week. 

  



Parent Contributions 
A reminder from our Business Manager, Kerrie, that the $200 parent contribution is due. This money is pivotal to ensure we 
can provide essential curriculum resources, and fund our excursions to Jets Gym and the Music is Fun day. If you would like to 
set up a payment plan please contact Kerrie or myself.  
 
 

Email distribution list 
Would you like to receive our newsletter by email to save on paper? Do you know anyone who would like our newsletter 
emailed to them each fortnight? If so please provide me with the relevant email address and weôll add them to our distribution 
list.   
 
Please donôt hesitate to drop in and say hello. 
Lex Johnstone, Acting Principal  

WALK SAFELY TO SCHOOL DAY 
On Friday 17th we will be taking part in Walk Safely to School 
Day. We will be conducting a ówalking school busô type activi-
ty. Parents & pre-schoolers are welcome and encouraged to 
join us. 
In next weekôs newsletter, we will have details of the route 
and pick up times along the way. Fresh fruit will be provided 
upon arrival at school. 

HEALTHY LUNCHES 
In my first few days at Inglewood, I have been very pleased to 
see so many healthy lunchboxes. Congratulations to all fami-
lies for assisting the students to stay focussed through the day 
by eating healthily. Also great to see so many students with 
water bottles.  

    It has also been great to see all of the students coming to    
    school in full school uniform every day. Its an indication of a   
    proud school. 

CROSS COUNTRY 
Good luck to Giselle, Riley, Jason, Tyler and Abi who are competing in Bendigo next 
Wednesday at the Loddon Mallee Regional Cross Country event at the Bendigo Race-
course. With over 4,000 students involved it is a big day. Parents are required to 
transport their children in to Bendigo. Please contact the school with any queries. 
We know that our Inglewood kids will put in 100% and do themselves, their families and 
their school proud. 

MUSIC GRANT 
The school was notified recently that we have been successful in gaining a $5000 grant to purchase a range 
of instruments and equipment to enhance the Music Program. Some ukeleles and glockenspiels have been 
purchased and staff have compiled a wish list that we are now seeking quotes for. Stay tuned!! Haha :) 

Chook Shed 

A big thank you to the Noonan and Murphy families for their work on our Chook 

Shed over the weekend. Shortly, the shed will be ready for the chooks to return. 

The local building inspectors (pictured) had a look over the work yesterday and 

gave it the thumbs up! 

SCHOOL ATHLETICS 
On Friday May 24th we will participating in the Cluster Athletic Sports 
Day at the Flora Hill Athletics Track in Bendigo. We will be participat-
ing with Marong, Bridgewater, Lockwood, Lockwood South, and St. 
Maryôs schools. 
The bus will be leaving the school at 8.00am for a 9.00 arrival in Ben-
digo. Students will need to be dressed suitably and bring along 
enough food and water for the day. 
Our staff will be running a couple of events on the day but we will 
need the assistance of approximately 10 parents to help walk around 
with some of the student groups. 
Please see Mrs. Clarke or Mr. J if you are able to help out. 

Hostel Visit 
Our grade 4/5/6 group will be heading over to the Hostel next week to take part in some activities with the residents. Mr. J and 
Miss Gilbert are looking forward to the students showing them how the afternoon runs. 
Contact Details 
A reminder to all families that if your contact details have changed recently, please let the school know and weôll update our in-
formation. 

  



MARC MONTHLY!  
April  

On the whole I am not a huge fan of social media. HOWEVERé I do love using it to follow amazing teachers, librari-

ans and all things books! There is a world of inspiration out there (so long as it is all used wisely). Two of my favourites 

are;  

childrensbooksdaily ; I follow this one on Instagram however the teacher/librarian behind it (Megan Da-

ley) has a Facebook page, blog and has just released a book called ôRaising Readersõ which I canõt 

wait to get my hands on. She reviews five books live every Friday which is a great way to end the week!                

Your Kidõs Next Read; on Facebook is absolutely brilliant. It is a closed group moderated by authors and 

librarians. It is a platform to ask book questions to a like minded, well informed community. If your chil-

dren are not sure what to read next this is definitely the place to look.  

What I have readé.. 

The Turnkey has been on my ôto readõ list for over a year. It 

gets very well reviewed for top end Primary aged students. It is 

a combination of history and mystery, based on Flossie the 

Turnkey of Highgate Cemetery in London. Her job is to keep all 

the souls at rest which is a difficult job during the bombing of 

WWII. She discovers a plot to destroy her cemetery and Lon-

don and must devise a plan to save her beloved country. I 

enjoyed this book much more than I expected to, and would 

certainly recommend it to those who like mystery                      

with a little bit of the supernatural thrown in.  

 

Celebrating Australia by local author Lorraine Marwood is a 

wonderful collection of poems celebrating all our special 

days. We will be using some of these poems as inspiration dur-

ing our Term 2 poetry unit.  

 

The My Australian Story series is a fabulous collection of his-

torical narratives, teaching us the history of our country 

through story. Who Am I? is the fictional diary of Mary 

Talence a child of the Stolen Generation. Charlotte soon 

outread me with this book and as a result we had lots of 

conversation and research on what is quite a dark part of 

Australiaõs history. The diary format of this book makes it very 

easy to read, and the content is something that all young 

people should be aware of.  

Term 2 in MARC is going to be filled with all things POETRY! 

I am very excited about this term. Through my ALEA meetings I have been lucky enough to 

meet local author Lorraine Marwood who predominately writes poetry and prose novels. Her 

most recent book, the wonderful ôLeave Takingõ has been short -listed by the CBCA this year.  

Lorraine will be visiting Inglewood on May 15th  and I will be using several of her books in my 

classes.  

 

Keep a look out at your school; there might be a POETREE growing there soon!  

  


